Lenzi, Chelsea

From:

Linda Krop < lkrop@environmentaldefensecenter.org>

Sent:

Friday, December 04, 2015 2:56 PM

To:

sbcob

Subject:

County Comments on the PHMSA Notice of Proposed Rulemaking (Pipeline Safety

Regulations)

Dear Board of Supervisors,

Thank you for considering comments regarding PHMSA's Notice of Proposed Rulemaking regarding Pipeline Safety Regulations. The Environmental Defense Center is also reviewing the proposal and will submit comments prior to the January 8 deadline. We appreciate the thorough review conducted by your staff, and we support the staff's recommended comments with the following modifications/additions:

- 1. With respect to the frequency of inspections, please request a regulation that will be consistent with new state law (SB 295) mandating annual inspections of hazardous liquid pipelines.
- 2. Please request that all inspection reports, notices of violations and other orders be posted on PHMSA's website.

Thank you for your consideration, Linda Krop

Linda Krop, Chief Counsel
Environmental Defense Center
906 Garden Street
Santa Barbara, CA 93101
Phone (805) 963-1622, x106
Fax (805) 962-3152
www.EnvironmentalDefenseCenter.org

CONFIDENTIALITY NOTE: The information contained in this communication may be confidential, is intended only for the use of the recipient named above, and may be legally privileged. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication, or any of its contents, is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please re-send this communication to the sender and delete the original message and any copy of it from your computer system. Thank you.